
 

 Submission    
No 105 

 
 
 
 
 
 

INQUIRY INTO CEMETERIES AND CREMATORIA 

AMENDMENT REGULATION 2018 
 
 
 

Organisation: Society of Australian Genealogists 

Date Received: 6 September 2018 

 

 



 
Richmond Villa 

120 Kent Street, Sydney NSW 2000 
W: www.sag.org.au E: info@sag.org.au 

T: 02 9247 3953 F: 02 9241 4872 
 

ABN 45 029 698 871 
 
 

 

 
 

ECO 2018/030 
6 September 2018  
 
 
The Hon S. Farlow, MLC, 
Chair,  
Regulation Committee, Legislative Council, 
Cemeteries & Crematoria Regulations Amendment 2018, 
Parliament House,  
SYDNEY NSW 2000  
 
Dear Mr Farlow, 

The Society of Australian Genealogists represents the views of over 4,000 family historians 
throughout  Australia and makes the following submission to your Committee which is looking at the 
impact and implementation of the Cemeteries and Crematoria Amendment Regulation 2018.     

As noted in our previous submission about this Regulation, the Society of Australian Genealogists 
does not in principle support the introduction of Renewable Tenure in NSW.  Its introduction requires 
that accurate contact details are retained for all owners of burial and cremation sites, exhaustive 
efforts are made to contact them when a site is subject to re-use, and detailed records of any 
memorial removed from a burial site are maintained in perpetuity.   

Division 2 Clause 7 does not, in our view, include a range of options that could be used to contact the 
holder, holders or secondary contact in the Cemetery’s register.  In addition to the notification 
requirements already set out, the cemetery should also be required to include details - 

• in an online listing maintained by Cemeteries and Crematoria NSW or another responsible 
government agency which is searchable by both the name of the deceased and the cemetery 

• in any online Deceased Search facility available on the cemetery or crematorium’s website 
that the specific burial/cremation rights are about to expire.    

 

Our concern remains that Cemetery Operators may make minimum effort to make contact with 
those named in the Register.  Provisions must be strengthened to ensure that RIRs do not expire by 
default and that the wider community can be made aware that a site is earmarked for RIR. 

Clause 13 still states that a removed memorial must be retained for five years and stored either 
onsite or in another secure site, if not collected by a person entitled to reclaim it.    

This does not provide ongoing access by other interested persons to that memorial after five years 
and may lead to memorials being placed in storage some distance from their original location.  It is 
our view that  Clause 13 should be amended to provide that: 

 






